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Hello friends.  Somewhere in this newsletter, members of this Club 

will find an invoice addressed to themselves if they have not paid their member-
ship fee for next year in advance.  It will request the payment of membership fees 
for the period July 2010 to June 2011.  What is owed is a paltry sum of $30 
plus, of course, any additional donation that they choose to include. It would be 
easy, quite easy, to overlook this payment.  However, we would like to point out 
that the very existence of this Club and the continuation of its welfare scheme de-
pends wholly, entirely and utterly on the prompt payment of this membership fee.  
So, please send us your membership fee now, as requested by the enclosed in-
voice, and make it possible for us to keep on keeping on, as the saying goes.  
God will bless and reward you amply for your generosity.  Of course, the addi-
tion of a donation, however small, to your membership fee will go a long way to 
helping us meet and perhaps enhance our welfare commitments. Members who 
have chosen to receive their newsletter by email attachment only will receive their 
invoices by snail mail. 

 

On the subject of generosity, the following prime example has to be recorded.  In 
my last newsletter I informed members that we had commenced the distribution 
of a beef/fish bun to our welfare beneficiaries when they came to the DBU to col-
lect their monies every quarter. Also, I said that in the future, if funds permitted, 
we would give them a cup of hot tea to wash the bun down.  Soon after the 
newsletters were sent out I had a phone call from my good friend and former 
classmate,   He rang to tell me 
that he and his wife, , would pay for cups of tea to be supplied, every 
quarter, to all the welfare beneficiaries when they came to collect their money.  
Needless to say, I was overjoyed at this news.  This is the type of generosity that is 
the hallmark of our members.  Ask and we shall receive!  The profound thanks of 
our Committee and our aged welfare beneficiaries go out to Gordon and Shan-
thi.  Thank you, my friends and may God bless and keep you. 

 

A huge goes out also to member of Reservoir East.  
He celebrated his 80th birthday recently and requested his friends and relatives to 
give him cash donations instead of gifts.  He received the magnificent total of 
$400 which he proudly donated to this Club.  May God bless you, Ralph.  Ad 
Multos Annos !! 
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Another very successful year has gone by and our club continues to thrive and help our Less Fortunate 
Friends in Sri Lanka.  We have been able to achieve these goals due to the generous support we have 
received from all our members, friends and corporate sponsors. 
 
The functions we have arranged during the year continued to be well supported and our thanks to all 
those who attended and helped us raise the funds needed to meet our objectives. 
 
One of our major fundraisers is to be held on the 4th of July at The Grand on Cathies Lane.  This is a 
lunch that is very kindly donated to the club by the De Silva family, proud owners of The Grand.  My 
thanks go out to Lorraine, Victor, Shanaka and Krishan for their kindness and generosity over many 
many years.  It is donations such as this that make the committee’s task much easier.  Bookings are 
essential and please see the advertisement in the newsletter if you wish to make a booking. 
 
Your donations whether in the form of coin collections or the many cheques we receive from 
members and their families who kindly arrange for donations to the club in memory of their dear 
departed family members or from other celebrations such as anniversaries and birthdays are greatly 
appreciated.  I say thank you, not only from the committee but on behalf of the less fortunate people 
you are helping.  Please keep up the good work.  
 
Thanks also to Bala and Padmini Mahendran for their support and for the brand new clothes they 
provided, which were shipped and distributed to our Welfare Beneficiaries.  
 
To our many anonymous donors a big Thank you as well. 
 
The special consideration given to us by all the Caterers over the year is also greatly appreciated.  To 
our hard working, selfless and tireless members of both the Management and Fund Raising 
Committee thanks again.  May the Good Lord Bless you and your families for all the sacrifices you 
make. 
 
Thank you to Rachel and Miles Williams for their help in not only drawing up the floor plans for our 
functions, but also for turning up at each lunch to help with setting out the tables and chairs. 
 
Keith Orchard for his donation of Raffle prizes for the functions, thanks mate. 
 
Your invoice for your renewal of the yearly subscription is enclosed with this news letter and prompt 
payment is requested.  Subscriptions are due and payable on the 1St of July. 
 
Our Child Sponsorship programme continues to thrive and we had a major success story with one of 
our sponsored children qualifying and passing out as a Medical Doctor in Sri Lanka; it is successes such 
as this that make it all worthwhile.  Please contact Trevor Collette, our sponsorship coordinator, 
should you wish to sponsor a child as he has a number of children awaiting sponsorship. 
 
A special Thank You from me personally to all those who contributed to my obsession to provide 
Christmas presents to the sponsored children.  I hope you will be as generous this year.  Please 
contact me should you wish to make a donation. 
 
Good luck and God Bless you all. 
 



The Emergency Fund was put to good 
use and the following were assisted for 
the reasons stated. Assistance is given to 

those in distress whether they are 
welfare beneficiaries or not. 
 

 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Wilma Ferdinands who is very ill but came from Moratuwa needing medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Jennifer Wijenayake who has been in hospital and needed medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Gladys de Zilva.  79 years old with a daughter who is mentally ill.  Is on the 
waiting list for a regular welfare benefit. 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Olivia Williams.  67 years old and needed money for medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Therese Plunkett.  Came to Colombo to consult a specialist.  Needed 
medication. 
Rs.2000 to Miss Clare de Zilva.  Has to enter hospital for an angiogram.  Needed money for 
medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mr Anton Williams. Phoned from Kurunegala as he has been very ill in hospital and 
needed some nourishment.  Paid by money order. 
Rs.2000 to Mrs Rosabelle de Silva.  76 years old and feeble. Needed money for medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mr Norman Kwesius.  Just out of hospital and needed money for medication. 
Rs.2000 to Mr George Rezel.  67 years old.  Sick and unable to work.  Needed money for 
medication.                        
     
Entirely due to the generosity of our members, we have been able to increase the mid­year 
bonus  paid to the welfare beneficiaries from Rs.2000 to Rs.4000!  This was paid to them in mid­
May and was a very welcome surprise.  The increase was considered because of the very high 
cost of living in Sri Lanka at the present time. 
 

On the left is ROSHAN HANSAY of Colombo.  He is 31 years old, married 
with two children aged 4 years and six months respectively.  In 2002, he 
was run over by a train and lost both his legs above the ankles.  In time, 
he started working in a garment factory but found it difficult to stand 
because of his prostheses.  These chafe and he says he is subject to 
‘boils’.  He and his family live with his in­laws and he does some sewing 
to earn a few rupees. He is desperate to obtain financial assistance to 
support his family.  He is anxious to live with them in his own little home 
so that he can do more tailoring and earn a decent living.  Roshan has 
been selected to get a regular welfare benefit but has to be on the 
waiting list until a vacancy occurs.  At the moment, we have a total of 
200 welfare beneficiaries which is the most we can afford. 
 
 

 
Welfare Beneficiaries, Ms. Barbara Manger and Ms. Grace Fonseka passed away and were 
replaced by Ms. Priyadarshini Ohlmus and Ms Gladys de Zilwa. 

,   

Welfare Coordinator 

 
 

"You never conquer a mountain. You stand on the summit a 
few moments; then the wind blows your footprints away."   
-Arlene Blum 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

                          

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 

We extend the hand of friendship and a warm welcome to the following new 
members: 

Frankie & Yvette DAVID of Wheelers Hill, Vic 
Ralph WILLENBERG of Dandenong, Vic 

Alex & Marlene FERNANDO of East Bentleigh, Vic 
Renford BROWN of Hampton Park, Vic 

Vernon & Katie BARTHOLOMEUSZ of Bribie Island, Qld 

                  
August th

GEORGE & BERYL ROBERTSON;  JENNY & ANNESLEY YOUNG 

                      OCTOBER TH

LARAINE MULLER;  PAM FORSTER;  RODNEY & MARIE DE KRETSER 

                      DECEMBER TH        

ARLENE & TONY SCARNIVEL;  SHIREEN & EARLE FERDINAND 
 

LUNCHES WILL BE AT THE GOOD SHEPHERD HALL, WHEELERS HILL.  HOWEVER, 
DATES, VENUES AND MENUS MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE.  RESERVATIONS 

MAY BE MADE WITH THE CONTACTS NAMED ABOVE WHOSE PHONE NUMBERS 
WILL BE FOUND ON THE FRONT COVER OR WITH ANY OTHER COMMITTEE 

MEMBER. 

  BOOKINGS CANCELLED THREE DAYS BEFORE THE EVENT 
MUST BE PAID FOR IN FULL.   

 
 



Maxwell Gerlach and Joan Hamilton, having made a 
commitment sometime ago that they were destined to spend 
the rest of their lives together, were united in Holy 
Matrimony to begin their life together in the name of the 

Lord and in the presence of His people and to continue it to His glory. The 
ceremony took place in the Christian Reformed Church, Dandenong ,Victoria 
on Saturday the 29th May 2010. Rev. L.C. de Kretser officiated at the 
service.   
(Maxwell and Joan are members of the Eighty Club.) 
          
 

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO: 
Doris Abel: Pat de Kretser: Anton Dekker: Betty Chapman: 
Melody King: Mignonne Abhayawickrema: Elvira Paternott: 
Ron Ingram: Dr. Ben Chapman.                                              

 
 

ANNIVERSARY GREETINGS TO: 
Pat & Cordelia Bastianesz:  Shireen & Earle Ferdinand:  
Mignonne & Prem Abhayawickrema:  Tina & Anton 
Dekker:  Pat & Ivor de Kretser:  Jeanne & Anton 

Vanderwert  (51 years in June): Jeanne & Malcolm Lourensz (50 years in 
May) 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Welfare Beneficiary, Tasma le Mercier enjoys 
a cup of tea for the first time after 
drawing her ‘pension’. 

Welfare Beneficiaries, Marie Wilson, Mrs. 
Jennifer Wijenayake and Charles Gomez being 
served with their cups of tea and fish buns 



                                    ’
 WAMBEEK – Phyllis Rosemary (nee Brohier) on 28.5.2010.  Aged 87. Wife of 
Cecil (dec).  Mother of Tammy and Keith.  Sister of Persis.  Mother­in­law of 
Rupert and Lynne.  Grandmother of Tracy, Andre, Natasha and Jai and great 
grandmother of Jess, Andrew, Angela and Jack.  Step great grandmother of 
Drew and Luke. 
 
OHLMUS – Pat.  Widow of  the late  Carl Ohlmus.  Mother  &  Mother­in­ law 
of Pat & Ellis Colpo,  Tim & Vanessa Ohlmus;  Grandmother of Tanya, Romaine 

& Lelani;  Great­Grandmother of Cheyenne, Jesse, Imogen, Zane & Jaidan.  
 
WILLIAMS – Patrick Basil.  Reunited with his special Prisca.  Father of Rhonda and Grandfather 
of Henk, Justin and Daniel. 
 
PAYNE ­  GLADYS DOROTHY (nee Goodchild.)  Aged 98.  On 8.4.2010, after a sudden illness.    
Beloved wife of Shelton (Shelly) (dec).  Mother of Janet, Deanna, Ashley and Audrey;  mother­
in­law to Malcolm and Maureen.  Grandmother to twelve grandchildren, 21 great­grandchildren 
and 1 great­great grandson.  Deeply missed.      
 
PEREIRA – FELICIA.  On 9.5.2010. Daughter of Cyril (Santa) and Zoe, both deceased.  
Stepdaughter of Cynthia (dec).  Sister and sister­in­law of Joan and Robin, Esther, Russell and 
Michelle,  Maryse and Bob,  Caryl and Ridley, Trevor and Karen and Gary. Loving aunt to their 
families.     
 
BLACK – NORMAN.  On 19/5/2010.   Husband of Gillian.  Father and father­in­law of of Peter & 
Jenny, Simon & Vanessa;  Moira & David.  Grandfather of Lauren, Sara, Daniel and 
Alicia.                                   
 
                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                              
 
 
 

 
 
 

FRIENDS ! 

LET YOUR GENEROSITY LIVE ON AFTER YOU. 

This is the last bit from a long and touching passage about a MOTHER. 
…and the days went on, and the weeks and the months and the years, and the mother grew old 
and she was little and bent.  But her children were tall and strong, and walked with courage.  And 
when the way was rough, they lifted her, for she was as light as a feather; and at last they came 
to a hill, and beyond they could see a shining road and golden gates flung wide. 
And mother said, "I have reached the end of my journey.  And now I know the end is better than 
the beginning, for my children can walk alone, and their children after them."  
And the children said, “You will always walk with us, Mother, even when you have gone through 
the gates.” 
And they stood and watched her as she went on alone, and the gates closed after her.  
And they said “We cannot see her but she is with us still.  A mother like ours is more than a 
memory.  She is a living presence. 
She is the whisper of the leaves as you walk down the street; she's the smell of bleach in your 
freshly laundered socks; she's the cool hand on your brow when you're not well. 
Your mother lives inside your laughter.  And she‘s crystallized in every teardrop. 
She's the place you came from, your first home; and she's the map you follow with every step you 
take. 
She's your first love and your first heartbreak, and nothing on earth can separate you.  
 
Not time, not space... not even death!  

Thank you, David Van Eyck 
 



 
 tribute to Phyllis Wambeek from her grandson AndrE 

 
Where does one begin to describe the feeling of loss that Tracy, Natasha and I are experiencing at the passing of 
Phyllis Wambeek…. or ‘Nanna’ as we knew her.  But I shouldn’t need to describe the loss.  You all are 
experiencing it yourself; all of you here today.  In fact, many of you here have experienced a greater loss at some 
time in your lives… with the loss of a spouse, a parent or God forbid, even a child.   
But I lost my grandmother.. my ‘nanna’; a person who has touched and influenced so many lives around her and 
will continue to do so even though she has now left our presence.  In life, if you are lucky, you experience a close 
relationship with someone through a deep bond;  a connection of sorts through the mutual giving and receiving 
of love and trust.  Most of us find this with our spouses and our children but I was blessed to also find it with my 
nanna. Her departure from this world doesn’t leave a hole… no, not at all.  It leaves what can only be described 
as a crater in all of our lives, the size of which can only be measured after taking into account the 87 years 
through which she added value to this earth.   
So what is Nanna’s legacy? What exactly has she left behind?  Let me try to paint a picture.  
 
Because of Phyllis I can truly say the following…  

� The world has more AVON 

� The world has discovered that Eau De Cologne is a wonder fix for all sicknesses and ailments 

� ‘Young and the Restless’, ‘Days of our Lives” and ‘Bold and the Beautiful’ are all  now top rating 
programs on Foxtel 

o The Noble Manor nursing home was forced to take additional ‘Michael Schumaker’ branded electric 
wheelchair liability insurance  

� Our Christmases’ are fuller with tastier Bruedhers and Christmas cake to share 

� Many animals have lived spoilt and well fed lives 
 
Sincerely though,  because of Nanna…. 

� The world is a kinder place 

� The world is more educated 

� The world has more love on offer 

� The world is more blessed… with more people recognising and understanding the workings of our 
Lord 

o And there is no question at all  that the world is a better place because of what Nanna offered; what 
she contributed and what she sacrificed for her family. 

The Wambeek and Ferdinands extended families are indeed the luckiest in the world. 
When you leave here today, I do not want you to be sad.  I do not want you to shed any more tears, but instead, 
I’d like you to acknowledge just how lucky you are for being part of Nanna’s family; for being part of the special 
community which Nanna and Pa built over the last 87 years.  Think about:  
how much of a better person you are..  
how much stronger your faith is… 
and how much fuller your lives are because of them.   
Her life is something I can assure you I will never take for granted.  So where to from here?  We are all now 
jealous;  jealous that Heaven and our families and friends gone before us  have Phyllis and Cecil and we don’t.  
Life is so short, so cherish what you have before it is gone. Tell your loved ones just how much they mean to you 
before you don’t get that chance.  Remember, all it takes is half a weekend and a “Captain Underpants” story 
from Jack on your death bed… and then it’s too late.  
“ I will light a candle every day,  
Hoping the pain will fade away,  
But with the light of each new dawn,  
Another day; and still you are gone.”  
 
God bless and thank you for being here to support my family and I.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Phyllis Wambeek was a member of the 
EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC 

almost from its inception. 
May her soul rest in peace. 



FROM THE MAIL MAN 
 
Excerpts from a letter from Ivor & Phyllis Kelaart of Studfield: 
 
“The mother and the child named Micole Alex Kelaart we are 
sponsoring in Sri Lanka really appreciate our kindness and corresponds 
on a regular basis with us.  We have sponsored him since April 2004 
when we first saw an obituary that his father had passed on.  The 
mother, Loretta, responded to my card of sympathy and, from then on, 
we have been in regular contact.  First our daughter, Jennifer, who 
visits Sri Lanka regularly on business, met the mother and son and was 

delighted that we were sponsoring him.  I even enlisted the assistance of Mervyn Andriesz 
when a computer was purchased for the boy.  My wife, Mary, and our children, Graeme and 
Jennifer, and two of our six grandchildren, Melissa and Paige, visited Sri Lanka for a short 
holiday in 2009/10 and the boy and his mother.  All of us thought him quite shy although his 
school reports suggest that he is a bright student. 
Through the Eighty Club programme, we have had the pleasure of making available to the 
family a pension paid by the DBU and we thank the organisers here for their devotion to 
Burghers in need back home. 
It is good to give something back for the wonderful education we were privileged to receive in 
Ceylon and to know that the boy would not be discriminated against just because he is a 
Burgher and lacking education.” 

  

 

  

 

The minister decided to do something a little different one Sunday 
morning.  He said 'Today, in church, I am going to say a single word 
and you are going to help me preach.  Whatever single word I say, I want 
you to sing whatever hymn that comes to your mind'.   The pastor 
shouted out 'CROSS.'  
Immediately the congregation started singing in unison, 'THE OLD 
RUGGED CROSS.'  
The pastor hollered out 'GRACE.'  The congregation began to sing 

'AMAZING GRACE. 
The pastor said 'POWER.'  The congregation sang 'THERE IS POWER IN THE BLOOD.'  
The Pastor said 'SEX'.  The congregation fell into total silence.  
Everyone was in shock. They all nervously began to look around at each other afraid to say 
anything.   
Then all of a sudden, way from in the back of the church, 
A little old 87 year old grandmother stood up and began to sing 'MEMORIES 

 



 
cOINS IN BOTTLES 

 

Roger & Susan Smith 38.35 Merle & Ashley Varney 21.95 
Kevin & Doreen 50.70 Anonymous  (3) 73.30 

K R Van Twest 25.00 Ray Kelaart 66.50 

Nowell & Louise Hannibalsz 40.00 Joan Deckker 35.80 

Anton & Ina Blacker 30.00 Graeme & Jennifer Kelaart 50.10 

Ann Sproule 25.30 Mike Muller 42.70 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                            

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
If desired, Eighty Club Melbourne membership and donations can be transferred by direct 

deposit into our ANZ Bank Account.  Details are: 
Account Name = The Eighty Club Melbourne, Inc. 
Branch Number =  BSB 013479 
Account Number = 300355583 
Money transfers to the above account by Internet (On-line Banking) should include the 
member’s name as a reference else it is impossible to identify the sender and a member who is 
fully paid up may end up being shown as in arrears. 
 
Tony Scarnivel, Treasurer 

 
BADDAGINNIE  -  VICTORIA 

 
Baddaginnie is a small town in Victoria, Australia.  It is located on the Albury­Wodonga railway line, in 
the Rural City of Benalla,  12 kilometres south­west of Benalla itself on the old Hume highway. It is 
situated in mainly flat un­forested country, one kilometre west of the Baddaginnie Creek.  At the 
2006 census, Baddaginnie and the surrounding area had a population of 460.  

Although often mistaken for an aboriginal word, Baddaginnie was the name given to the local 
township by Sri Lankan railway workers building the Melbourne­Sydney rail line in the 1860s. 
According to local legend, when provisions failed to arrive at the settlement, the Sri Lankan men 
named their camp 'Baddaginnie' meaning 'empty belly'.  Baddaginnie really means hunger;  ‘Bada’ is 
'stomach' and  ‘ginnie’ is 'fire'. 

"Australian Places" quote:  "The site for Baddaginnie was surveyed in 1857.  Its name is believed to be 
derived from an expression learned in Ceylon by the surveyor, meaning  "hungry", as the survey team 
was without food when it arrived at Baddaginnie". The town was surveyed in 1857 but settlement 
was slow, a Post Office finally opening on September 16, 1879 [2]  

George "Joey" Palmer, the 1880s Australian test cricketer died here on 22 August 1910. 

 Thanks,  Lyn Isaaks 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COCAINE – ADDICTIVE DRUG 
By Ryland de Hoedt  (Medical Scientist) 

 
(Some years ago I wrote on this same subject. It is appropriate to recap in view of the fact that 
drug addiction is a major health and social problem internationally.) 
 

HISTORY:  Cocaine is derived from the plant Erythroxylon coca which grows 

extensively in the Andes in South America. 

 

From antiquity, the Peruvian Indians chewed coca leaves mixed with lime.  Followers 

of the Inca religion believed that cocaine was a gift of Manco Cepac, the son of the Sun 

God.  Some of the early explorers introduced coca leaves into Europe.  In the 19
th
 

century Sigmund Freud conducted experiments with cocaine and, in 1884, his 

associate, Karl Koller, used it for the first time as a local anaesthetic. 

 

Around that time a Corsican chemist, Angelo Mariani, combined coca leaves with wine 

and marketed it under the name “Vin Mariani”.  

 

 There was a mistaken belief that cocaine could cure tuberculosis and, in 1885, the 

famous writer, R. L. Stevenson, received this form of therapy – to no avail! 

 

In 1886 an American, John Pemberton, produced a beverage containing cocaine 

derived from coca leaves and caffeine obtained from the African Kola nut.  He called it 

“Coca Cola.”  Vigorous advertising caused Coca Cola to rise dramatically in popularity.  

It was even featured in songs!  However, the United States government recognised 

the danger cocaine posed to health and, in 1906, only decocainised leaves were 

permitted in the preparation of this drink and that decision was emulated 

internationally. 

 

INTRODUCTION:   Often, cocaine is called a drug of “recreational” abuse.  Many 

millions are hooked on it, particularly in the United States.  It goes under a variety of 

names: snow, flake, white lady, nose candy.  Commonly, addicts inhale it.  They place 

it in a spoon, adulterate it with sugar or chop it into columns on a sheet of glass and 

inhale it through rolled up paper.  Some derive their “fix” by intravenous injection.  

This has the potential for serious health consequences. 

 

EFFECTS:  Although used medicinally as a local anaesthetic, the abuse of this drug is a 

major problem.  The rate at which cocaine reaches maximum concentration in the 

blood is dependent on the route of entry.  Injection into a vein is quickest and 

potentially lethal.  The main effects are an increase in heart rate, an elevation in blood 

pressure and a sharp rise in body temperature.  In severe cases of overdose, seizures 

may occur. 

 

In regard to the psychological effects, eminent toxicologist, Dr. L. Haddad, states in 

that monumental work CLINICAL MANAGEMENT OF POISONING AND DRUG 

OVERDOSE:  “The cocaine user normally develops a depressive aftermath........In one 

study, sixteen cocaine­related suicides were described 

 

 



 
 

     
              Donations received from 18th March to 15th June 2010  

  13 Anonymous Donations  555.00 Jilla Homi Marjorie 50.00 

Anonymous Donation   50.00   Kelaart Sheelagh 500.00 
- For a Cataract operation   -In memory of Derrick   

  
Anonymous Donation 50.00   Kelly Vernon Maureen 100.00 
- Celebrating 70th 
Birthday   - In loving memory of our very dear Pat Ohlmus 
  
Anonymous Donation   1,000.00   Krelstzheim Robin 250.00 

- In memory of Eugenie & Ivor Holsinger 
From friends attending Robin's 70th 
Birthday   

  

Anonymous Donation   100.00 Kreltszheim Mervyn Patricia 20.00 
In memory of Cecil 
Fernando   Mack Brian 15.00 
 Anonymous Donation 200.00   Paternott  Elvera 50.00 
Aldons  Ione 25.00 - In memory of Junette Tissera   
Beling Vyvette 20.00   Raux Kevin Kathleen 50.00 
 -  In memory of Junette Tissera  - In memory of Maud Tissera   
Claasz  Heather 100.00 Rodie  Primrose & Allson 200.00 
Cooray Gordon Shanthi 100.00 - In memory of John Rodie & Byron Webb   
Da Silva Clifford 100.00 Serendib Financial Service 70.00 
D'Abrera Royston Joseph 50.00 Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00 
Deckker  Joan 50.00 Patrick De Jonk 100.00 
- In memory of Quintus     Donated by his nephew   

Holsinger  Heather 50.00 Willenberg  Noeline 50.00 
- In memory of Pat 
Ohlmus   Williamsz Denis Myrna 20.00 

Holsinger  Heather 250.00 
 In memory of Ivor & Eugenie Holsingher 

Jansz Ralph Christine 400.00 
-  In lieu of birthday 
presents   

                                 IN MEMORY OF PHYLLIS WAMBEEK 
Anonymous   Ladies College P.P.A. 

Anthonisz Jim & Fay   Leembruggen  Charmaine 
Blackham Drew   Mack June & Vivian 
De Ley Randall Yvonne   Martenstyn  Leonie 
Dibben M   Maynert H & D 
Ferdinands & Wambeek 
Families   McLellan M 
Ferdinands Lindsay  
Rosemary   Nicol 
Holsinger  Heather   Saccaro Janice Pino 

Hyndman Barry Norma   Scarnivel Tony Arlene 
Jacotine Errol Violet   Van denDriesen Charmaine 
Koch  Carol   Vantwest Harold Muriel 
Koch Helen   Woutersz  Arlene 
Total   $1955.00 
Contribution to Brohier 
Home   -955.00 
To Eighty Club   $1000.00 

   
   

TOTAL DONATIONS   $5,625 



 

 
AUGUST 29TH, 2010 

FOR 
A SUMPTUOUS STRING HOPPER FEED 

 
 

WITH THE USUAL ACCOMPANIMENTS. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
MUSIC BY ‘MIDNIGHT MIST’ 



                                                                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

                                    AGENTS  IN AUSTRALIA FOR THE BANK OF CEYLON SINCE 1995 
 

� With 302 branches, your money is available to your specified Beneficiary anywhere in the Island. 
� We remit in Australian Dollars converted into rupees by the Bank of Ceylon at the ruling Buying rate on the day – more beneficial to 

the Beneficiary. 

� Higher rates are available for remittances over A$3000, provided the Beneficiary collects funds at the Bank of Ceylon. 

� Of the total remittances received in Sri Lanka, 68% of it is received by the Bank of Ceylon – A State owned Bank; Security and 
Reliability are therefore guaranteed. 

� Bank of Ceylon is the Number 1 Bank in Sri Lanka in terms of capital, assets and profitability. 

� We also open Non­Resident Foreign Currency (NRFC) accounts, Resident Foreign Currency (FRC) accounts and Children’s Savings 
Accounts. 

� SIERA ACCOUNT (Share Investment External Rupee Accounts) – this is an account you need to facilitate investments in Shares 
listed in the Colombo Stock Exchange. 

� Other Benefits:  A unique Life Insurance cover to NRFC account Holders offering benefits ranging from Rs.100,000 to Rs.1,000,000 
free of charge. 

� Housing Loans and other loan facilities at concessionary interest rates. 
OUR SCALE OF CHARGES FOR REMITTANCES 

 

                                                     A$1 to 500 – A$10.00   A$500 to 2000 – A$12.00 
A$2000 and above – A$15.00 

CONTACT OUR OFFICE FOR MORE DETAILS. 
 
1136 Heatherton Road, Noble Park, Victoria 3174 
Telephone : (03) 9574 1100 
Facsimile:    (03) 9574 1155 
Email :  ameera@alphalink.com.au 
Free Call : 1800 642 124 (Inter State Customers Only) 
 
 
 

 

The Secretary, 
Eighty Club Melbourne, Inc. 
No. 8, Peter Street, 
Doncaster East,  Vic 3109. 
 
NOMINATION FOR  2010 / 2011  OFFICE BEARERS. 
 
We nominate............................................................................................................for the office of 
 
.......................................................................................................................in the Club for the above period. 
 
 
Proposer’s Name and Signature............................................................................... 
 
Seconder’s Name and Signature.............................................................................. 
 
N.B. The completed form must reach the Secretary before July  25, 2010. 
 
(Nominees MUST be up to date with membership fees and be able to perform ALL the duties of the 
 Office for which they have been nominated.) 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

If undelivered, return to:   SURFACE MAIL                                   Postage Paid 
P O Box 155                                                                          Australia             
Sandown Village,  
Vic. 3171,  Australia                                          
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SERENDIB FINANCIAL SERVICES will quote for Travel Insurance for travel anywhere in the world 
underwritten by Aussietravelcover/Alliansz Australia Ltd. 

Depending on the premium, EIGHTY CLUB members are offered a discount of 5% to 10%.  Ring 
03 9574 1100 or Fax 03 9574 1155. 

 


